
 

To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE: COVID-19 

August 31, 2020 
General Update: 
Starting next week, Memos will be sent out twice a week – Tuesdays and Fridays.  If we feel there is 
information that needs to be sent sooner, we will send out a special memo and post information on the 
website.   
 
Care Center Update: 
We are currently in Phase 2 of our reopening plan.  Visitation is available in this stage – we have inside and 
outside areas designated for visitation.  The number of visitors per resident visit is limited to 2.  Visitors must 
be screened upon entrance, and universal masking is required at all times during the visit. Masks must be 
properly worn, covering both nose and mouth. Please contact Bernadette Bonner or Rose Ondo at 610-723-
4630 or 610-723-4787 to schedule a visit. 
 
Residential Updates: 
Services 
If you are having any services being done in your apartment, such as furniture delivery, comcast, computer 
repairs, or any other service, please contact the front desk in advance and let them know so that we are 
aware.  They must check in at the front desk and have their temperature taken and fill out a questionnaire, as 
all our contractors are currently doing.  Please be sure this is a necessary service – we are still trying to limit 
the number of people in your apartments and on campus. 
 
Ice Cream Truck – reminder! 
Today we have an ice cream truck coming for the residents after dinner.  The truck will be in the main 
entrance circle from 5:30-7pm – please stay socially distanced while you wait and enjoy the ice cream (I hear it 
is really good!). 
 
Travelers:   
According to the PA Department of Health, 3 new states have been added to the list of restricted states – 
Hawaii, Illinois, and South Dakota.   19 states are on the restricted list:  Alabama, Arkansas, California, Florida, 
Georgia, Hawaii, Idaho, Illinois, Kansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Missouri, Nevada, North Dakota, Oklahoma, 
South Carolina, South Dakota, Tennessee, and Texas.  Please avoid travel to these states and any areas or local 
gatherings that are identified as high-risk.  No visitors may come on campus from these states without 
quarantining for 14 days. 


